
 

BILL SUMMARY 

1
st
 Session of the 58

th
 Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: SB 949 

 Version:  ENGR 

 Request Number:  NA 

 Author: Rep. Hill 

 Date: 4/14/2021 

 Impact:  Budget Neutral 
 

Research Analysis 

 

SB 949 transfers the administration of the Oklahoma Film and Music Office to the Department 

of Commerce, from the Department of Tourism.  

 

 

Prepared By: Emily Wendler  

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

The measure transfers the Oklahoma Film and Music Office from the Department of Tourism 

and Recreation to the Department of Commerce, effective July 1, 2021. While there may 

incidental costs to affect the transfer, the result would be budget neutral. 

 

Total identified FY-20 expenditures by the Film and Music Office totaled approximately 

$698,400. 

 

Prepared By: Mark Tygret 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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